
The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees was held 
en Monday April F, with all members, present. The 

meeting opened with Paster Roberson reading the th 

Psalm from the Bible. Bro. Thomas Griffith then lead 

in prayer. Ere. Oscar Schmiel then asked the Beard if 

it would be alright if we would dispense with the 

meeting for the time being so we could bring Bre. Garfield 

in to meet the Board, as he was asked to come, to clear 

up some questions that were in our minds. After some 

discussion it was decided that Bro. Garfield and Pastor 

Roberson would meet with Bro. Brant Who is assistant to 

Bre. Gayle Lewis of the Home Missions Dept, who would be 

in town on Wednesday night. 

Bre. MacPherson then reL, the minutes of the previous 
meeting and they were accepted as read. Bro. Apron 

then read the treasurers report and it was accepted as 

read with a vote of thanks to our Bro Then Bro. Ambrose 

gave the report of the House Committe, and there was so 

much to be done such as, rubber matting, iron fence, 

cement work, curbing and other items, that Pastor 

Roberson anO. Brc. Dron said that they are trying to get 

the loans paid back to our people first Which they feel 

is much more important at this time as some of the loans 

are over two years cad and past dup. 

Pastor Rcterson then brought t( the Bearus attention 

of a christian organization known as the CCB-G who hold 

street meetings in the verse neighborhoods to try and 

win them for Christ, they asked for the use of the 
church for Saturday April 27th for which permission 

was granted. 



Bro. Oscar Schniel brought before the Board a request 

frcm the Sunday Schocl Superintenaent Elmer Day atrut 

getting financial help from the church as they Wexe in 

need of funds for promotional work. Pastor Roberscn then 

read the Sunday School yearly report for 61-62 which 

stated after ail bills ve,e paid there was $400.00 balance 

in the treasua.y for one year and :,300.90 for another year. 

pastor Roberson then made a motion and was seconded by 

Brc. Griffin that the church would pay the expenses for the 

4th of July picnic this year. 

A =ticn was rride to adjourn and the meeting was closed with 

prayer by Pastor Robersen. 
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